
School Community Council Meeting Notes 
Summit Elementary Library 

 2/12/25 
3:45 pm 

Council members In attendance: Hilary Bair, Jasmine Wilhelm, Elizabeth Sant, Beth Jenkins, Stacy Maughan, 
Melissa Shelton, Teri Rhodes, Cathy Christiansen 
Missing: Clarissa Rich, Aimee McNeil 
 
Mrs. Bair led the council in a budget review included on the back of the agenda.   
 
Feedback to Crosswalk Changes were discussed: 

●​ Teachers have been withdrawn from crosswalk duty for the intersection at 100 S 100 W. 
●​ Tara Jensen is working with law enforcement to fill out papers for a grant to turn the intersection into a 

4-way stop. 
○​ The grant is through Safe Routes and will request funds for flashing lights, flags and a 

crosswalk on all 4 sides. 
○​ Project to student use ratio is what Safe routes will be looking at to determine approval for 

funding. 
 

The council voted on the approval for Safe Routes map as it currently stands, it was approved 
 
Mrs. Bair presented the mid-year progress report for the school: 

●​ Math - The school shows median progress and typical growth. In grades 1-6 the proficiency grade is 
75% of the EOY iReady Diagnostic 

●​ ELA - 80% of students in K-5 demonstrate reading proficiency on Composite Acadience 
○​ K 70%, 1 72%, 2 69%, 3 72%, 4th-78% 5th 78% 
○​ The median reading proficiency for the school is 73% 

 
Elizabeth Sant said the focus for PTA grants will be on Field Trips. 
 
Safety backpacks have been purchased and prepared. Each teacher has one to take during safety drills/ or 
emergencies. Each one needs a First Aid kit which may be paid for by the State. 


